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 Western Cape Street Children’s Forum
MINUTES OF THE WCSCF 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Tuesday, 17th August 2016, 10 – 13h00
@ Ryland’s Library, Gatesville
ATTENDANCE: Pam Jackson (Ons Plek), Nick Van Rooyen (Teahmo), Isobel  Swarts (Badisa Elsies River), Wilma Piek (VRCID), Gennaveve Van Rensburg (Private),  Headman Sirala-rala (CCID), Christopher de Beyer (Children’s Campaign Trust), Marion Thomas (KBSJ SRA), Brian America (Village CC), Andile Ndikandika (Salesians),  Elarna Siljeur (Metro South DSD), Elishia Maihn (Tamam), Vanessa Japtha (Inclusive Education), Dawie Marais (CTMSC), Herman Smit (CAP), Eddie Thesen (NACCW), Amber-Rose Canfield (Badisa Trio Scottsdene), Lorraine Waterboer (Badisa Trio Scottsdene), Charnay Booysen (Badisa Trio Scottsdene), Andrea Castle (CTLO). Theodore Hendricks (CTLO), Rodwin Kadzitonge (Masigcine), Silvinho Nunes (Law Enforcement), Colleen Brookes-Gain (WCSCF), Janice Sparg (WCSCF)
APOLOGIES were received from:   Brenda Wall (Masizami), Emma Heisten (Presidents Award), Marguerite Holtzhausen (Salga),  Johan van Schalkwyk (Law Enforcement), Marina Murray (COCT), Elzanne Basson (Badisa Trio), Carly Tanur ( Mamelani), Sam Vos (UTurn), Wade Thys (Breede Valley Municipality), Frank Julies (YoungPeople@Work), Nomhle Kula (Elthandweni), Vanessa Brink (Scottsdene Badisa), Pat Eddy (CCID), Reinette (Streetsmart),  Sandra Collins (SA Kinderhuis), Stacey Doorley-Jones (2nd Chance),  Imelda April (DSD  Metro South), Samuel Clayton (DSD  Metro South), Mikaeel Domingo ((DSD  Metro South), Herzlia (Lelibloem)

1. WELCOME, APOLOGIES & INTRODUCTIONS
Pam opened the AGM, welcomed all and told an amusing story of her and Janice’s arrival at the meeting:  
As they were unloading the boot, wondering how they would carry everything inside, a TUK-TUK pulled up, driven by a kindly gentleman, with 3 scruffy street children in tow.  They arrived at the Library in style, granted only about 25m, escorted by the 3 kids hanging, laughing joyously, off the TUK TUK!  Of course, Janice dutifully lectured them on the dangers of street life and the benefits of school  (“You can’t take her anywhere!”),  which they as joyously ignored!  What an Hysterical arrival!
Pam asked for introductions to be made round the room.

2. Guest Idea – A Mobile App
Pam invited Genneveve Van Rensburg to share the Mobile app she created.
Gennaveve had designed a mobile app that could either be added to Google maps or have a separate application which could be downloaded. She had someone that could develop the app and she could do the marketing part of it as she has a Diploma in Marketing.

With this app, people could send a notification when they saw a homeless person/s or street children who have taken up daily residence or sleeping at night in a particular area. The sender should of course need to give an estimated age and the number of homeless persons or street children. They would then even be able to indicate on a map exactly where and what times they are seen. This information could then be sent onto the relevant department to be followed up.

People would have to pay a small fee to download the app but that monies could then be donated to the various homes.

She handed out flyers to everyone.
   Discussion:

Pam said that it sounded like a very good idea however DSD had emergency numbers in operation. She also asked if the app would elicit a quicker response, since someone would still be needed to monitor it.
Wilma responded that she’s sure that SAPS had rolled out something similar.

Janice said that if Genneveve’s app be linked to existing numbers, then it might work.

Elena asked what would happen after hours as emails would only be checked during the day.
Elishia responded that in her opinion emails would be better, as it’s a paper trail that would show a report had been made.
Vanessa said that the whole idea of the app sounded like a workable idea, and felt it needed to be given a try even if it was tried just during the day and then to review it.

Marion agreed and said that it’s a system that could feed into another system such as EPIC and that it might be used as a dovetail.

Pam asked if it would be possible to use it as a pilot project in a small area and asked Headman if he could see it being utilised by CCID.

Headman said that most definitely it could be linked and he was willing to give it a try.
Marion responded that she would also be willing to give it a try in her area.

Pam then asked Marion and Headman to connect further with the idea of the pilot.
Pam thanked Genneveve for bringing her idea to WCSCF and sharing it.

3. Adoption of Minutes of Last AGM.  The minutes were proposed by Pam and seconded by Wilma. 
4. Chairpersons Welcome and Report.  Pam spoke of an eventful last year. It had been full of crises, but also with fantastic research into childcare, and expansion into the Far South, development of relationship in the Northern Suburbs.  WCSCF had certainly done its bit.  She thanked the Executives and Janice for their hard work.  She mentioned Lucinda leaving, but thanked Colleen for her contribution as the new Assistant.  
5. Treasurers Report and Audited Financial Statements.  Herman said a draft of the financial report was available for those who wanted to see it. Although some expenses had gone up a bit, overall finances were in good sound condition.

Pam asked if the Treasures report could be adopted. Wilma adopted the report.
6. WCSCF Coordinator Report.  Janice reported that a large chunk of the year had focused on monitoring the functioning of the SOP to improve its effectiveness.  As usual, a very different year in comparison to last year. The partnering with DSD has made great strides, like never before, but still a lot a work to be done.  A year full of changes with a new assistant, a new website, and a new Constitution and a new code of Conduct, the new Far South Regional Forum going well and seeing visible results.  She asked everyone to have a look at the website www.wcscf.org and check out all the relevant organisations embedded therein.  Pink Ladies had called and asked if they could also have a page devoted to Missing Children, and it was up a few minutes later.  The website itself has vast possibilities.  She thanked Pam and the Executive Committee for their continued encouragement and support.
Pam said the one thing that stood out for her this year was the Hardened Children Meetings.  She said she hadn’t had much hope for it, but it had been a very effective space.  She also thanked Janice for having pushed through with the monitoring of the SOP with so much enthusiasm and commitment.

7. Nominations to keep the same Auditors.  Pam nominated that the WCSCF keep the same Auditors, Max Gore.  This was seconded by Nick van Rooyen. 

8. WCSCF Executive Committee Nominations and Elections:

Papers displaying organisations eligible to vote were passed around to voters.  The WCSCF has 30 member orgs, but not all are able to vote/be nominated as that they had not managed to pay their membership fee before the due date.

Pam moved to have 7 instead of 8 Executive Members.  Chris said that if you have 7 then you need to have 4 for the quorum so in his opinion it would be better to have 6 - then only 3 will be needed.  Nick proposed having 6.   Pam said she would be going with 6 which meant that each organisation had 6 votes.  Pam asked Chris to be the Election Officer.  Seconds for new nominations were needed.  Those nominated were:
1. Pam Jackson

2. Wilma Piek

3. Isobel Swarts

4. Headman Sirala- lala

5. Nick Van Rooyen

6. Stacey Doorly-Jones

7. Herman Smit

As there were 7 nominations, it was decided by Members show of hands that all 7 nominations would stand and be accepted onto the WCSCF Executive Committee.  Voting was therefore concluded.
There was no other business for the AGM.

8. NEXT MEETINGS:  
· YDF

 30th August 2016

· NS

 20th September 2016

· YDF

 28th September 2016

· WCSCF 
 
19th October 2016

· Next AGM 
20th September 2017

The AGM was closing

The Meeting was followed by snacks and an opportunity for networking.

Enquiries:   Janice Sparg (WCSCF Coordinator)    Cell: 072 4500 456



 
 Email:  wcstreetchild@gmail.com
